
  IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT YOUR DRINKING WATER  

Este informe contiene información muy importante sobre su agua potable. 
Por favor hable con alguien que lo pueda tradúcir. 

 

 

1,2,3-Trichloropropane Monitoring Requirements 
Not Met for Al Tahoe-STMS Water System During 2nd Quarter 2018 

 
 

Our water system recently failed to sample for a required chemical during the 2nd Quarter 2018 and, 
therefore was in violation of the regulations. Although this is not an emergency, as our customers, you 
have a right to know what happened, what you should do, and what we did to correct the situation. 

 
We are required to monitor your drinking water for specific contaminants on a regular basis. Results of 
regular monitoring are an indicator of whether or not our drinking water meets health standards. During the 
2nd Quarter 2018, we did not collect a 1,2,3-trichloropropane (1,2,3-TCP) sample from our Well as listed in 
the table below and therefore, cannot be sure of the quality of our drinking water during that time. 

 

What should You do? 

 There is nothing you need to do at this time. 

 The table below lists the contaminant we did not properly test for during the calendar year 2018, how 
many samples we are required to take and how often, how many samples we took, when samples 
should have been taken, and the date on which follow-up samples were taken. 

 
 

Contaminant 
Required sampling 

frequency 

Number of 
samples 

taken 

When all 
samples 

should have 
been taken 

When samples were 
taken 

 
1,2,3-TCP 

4 quarterly samples 
during the 2018 calendar 

year from our Well 

1 sample 
was taken in 

1st quarter 
and 1 sample 
was taken in 
3rd quarter 

2nd quarter 
sample was 
due by June 

30, 2018 

A sample was taken 

1st quarter on March 
12, 2018 and a 

sample was taken 3rd 
quarter on September 

25, 2018 

 
 If you have health issues concerning the consumption of this water, you may wish to consult your 

doctor. 

What happened?  What is being done? 

We took the first quarter sample on March 12, 2018, and we forgot to take a second quarter sample. The 
first quarter sample had no detection of the 1,2,3-TCP contaminant. We were required to take a second 
quarter water sample to test for this contaminant by June 30, 2018 and this was not taken.  We took a 3rd 
quarter sample on September 25, 2018 and it showed <0.005 ppb (parts per billion). We plan to take the 
remaining 1,2,3- TCP quarterly samples as follows: by December 31, 2018, and by March 31, 2019. 

 
We are in process of consolidation with South Tahoe Public Utility District (STPUD) and are hoping that 
this will happen during the Spring of 2019. We are still required to complete all of our water quality 
monitoring until we complete the consolidation project. 

 
For more information, please contact: 
Water System Contact Name: Billy Wessell, Chief Business & Operations Officer 
Phone Number (530) 541-2850 
Mailing Address:  1021 Al Tahoe Blvd, South Lake Tahoe, CA 96150 


